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Presenter/Contact
Jennifer Cain, Capital Programs Manager
(830) 221-4646 - jcain@nbtexas.org

SUBJECT:

Discuss and consider approval to authorize the City Manager to enter into professional services
contracts with KFW Engineers, CEC Engineers, and Moeller and Associates to complete the
Preliminary Design Reports (PER) for three roadway projects as part of the proposed 2019 Bond
Program.

BACKGROUND / RATIONALE:

On April 25, 2018, City Council approved the design contracts for preliminary engineering for the
proposed 2019 Bond projects. In additional to those projects, Council voted to add three roadway
projects to the proposed 2019 Bond Program to be evaluated through preliminary engineering. These
three roadways are: Goodwin Lane/Conrads Lane, Kohlenberg Road and Barbarosa Road.

Staff issued a Request of Qualifications for these three roadways and subsequently received 14
submissions on Goodwin/Conrads, 15 on Kohlenberg and 17 on Barbarosa. Staff interviewed the
firms ranking in the top 5 for Goodwin/Conrads, Kohlenberg Road, and Barbarosa Road. Staff
recommends the highest ranking firm for each project as follows:

Goodwin/Conrads:

KFW Engineers with Kimley-Horn, Utility Engineering Group, Raba Kistner and SWCA

Kohlenberg Road:

CEC Engineers with HMT and Raba Kistner

Barbarosa Road:

Moeller and Associates with Kimley-Horn, Raba Kistner, Contract Land Staff and DA Mawyer Land
Surveying

ADDRESSES A NEED/ISSUE IN A CITY PLAN OR COUNCIL PRIORITY:
X [Yes City Council/Council Priority: [Strategic Priorities: Continue an ongoing program
of infrastructure, construction and maintenance

FISCAL IMPACT:

Final negotiated contracts:

Goodwin/Conrads - KFW Engineers:$172,000;

Kohlenberg Road - CEC Engineers:$165,000;

Barbarosa Road - Moeller and Assoc: $55,000

All contracts are billed hourly not to exceed the above amounts. Therefore, some tasks may require
less effort than anticipated, resulting in reduced preliminary design costs.

City of New Braunfels, Texas Page 1 of 2 Printed on 12/2/2023

powered by Legistar™


http://www.legistar.com/

File #: 18-586, Version: 1

There are sufficient funds remaining from the $3,000,000 tax note issued previously for the proposed
2019 Bond projects preliminary engineering reports.

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION:
N/A

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends approval of the Professional Service Agreements for Goodwin/Conrads,
Kohlenberg Road, and Barbarosa Road as part of the proposed 2019 Bond Program.
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